COUNCIL MEETING

JUNE 21, 2016
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, June 21, 2016 at 5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Stacy Selagy, Kirk Quasebarth and Vice President Dave Stimmel.    Also present were Council President Rosemary Cooley, Superintendent Tony Rodgers,  Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young. 

No one was absent.

President Rosemary Cooley @ 5:29 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a 

moment of silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:


Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on June 8, 2016.  
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

*Clerk Tim Brown thanked Deputy Clerk Debbie Reindt for her fine job of taking and typing the minutes from the last meeting while he was away at the Annual Clerk-Treasurer's Conference.
**Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 144,473.00 

 VISITORS: Onias Taruwinga, CEO of CDC Resources was present.   He first gave a brief 
explanation of what CDC is and what it does.   Next his main topic was how to get some of our Hispanic 
residents / women interested in going to work with CDC.   We told him that the press coverage at this 
meeting should get his message to the public.   Plus President Cooley will give his business card to one 
top ESL people at the high school.   Rosemary thought this might help his cause.   He is also willing to 
start English classes in Monon.      
WW STUDY GRANT...   All of the paperwork and forms have been filled out and filed with the state.   Jon Borgers from Wessler Engineering will get started soon with all of the investigations.
FUTURE WATER / WASTEWATER FINANCES… The first reading of the ordinance for the proposed water / sewer rate increases was before this meeting at a SPECIAL MEETING @ 5:00pm.   We will have the second reading of the proposed increase at another SPECIAL MEETING on Tuesday, July 5, 2016.

SEWER BOND PAYMENT DECREASE...  Last Thursday an Umbaugh representative was at our office to get copies of several years of sewer bond payments.   He said everything looked fine and the process should be finishing soon.

SEWER BAN...   President Cooley has spoke on the phone with IDEM representative Kim Rohr about our ban situation.   Wessler Engineering's Jon Borgers has written a letter explaining the town's position on our sewers plus he gave information on how much water is consumed by the Health Clinic.  This letter was sent out this past Monday.   We will wait on IDEM's response.   *Council member Ken Hickman thanked Rosemary on her efforts to make the phone calls to IDEM.   **Member Stimmel wanted to make us all aware that if all goes well on the lifting of the Clinic's sewer ban, we need to be prepared on what we are going to do if & when the property developer wants to discuss streets for the site.   Attorney Dellinger stated that he needs to install the streets to the County's standards.

EVALUATION FORMS...  Clerk Brown passed out the existing forms to the council members.   Member Selagy also brought a new form for everyone to look at.   We will scan Stacy's form and email it out to the members so we can make our decision on which one to use. 

PRINTER / COPIER LEASE PROPOSAL...   Our current leased printer is approximately three and half years old and the maintenance contract has expired.   In the past year we have had several equipment problems that cost a lot.   Over the time period we averaged $193 per month.   We have a new proposal on another machine at $119 per month.
Dave Stimmel made the motion to lease the $119 printer.   
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.

COX PROPERTY TREE...  Marshal Young served Mr. Cox with the tree removal papers.   Mr. Cox sent back in a request that he wants a hearing in front of the board about the situation.   Roger will get the papers ready and serve Mr. Cox and have him come to our next meeting for his hearing.   

*Marshal Young also talked about how many dead trees are in and around town.   We may want to consider getting some of them removed.

OVERTIME PAY RULES FOR 2017...  Clerk Brown stated that there will be new rules for overtime next year concerning salaried individuals that did not make a certain amount of money.   Attorney Dellinger has researched the subject.   He has determined that our 4 people who would be affected are exempt from this ruling.   
1.

2.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1. Tony stated that the west water tower maintenance and painting is complete.   The tower has to pass 2 water test and we can fill it back up.   *Both of the water tower areas and grounds will then be cleaned completely.   **Member Stimmel asked Tony to check the headstones at the west cemetery to make sure they don't have any paint over spray.   ***Dave also asked to see if there were any more issues about the south water tower painting over spray in the Gutwein's Auto car lot.   As of right now there is nothing new.     2. We have received some free blacktop grindings and we are using them to fill holes in some of our gravel alleys.     3. Tony will borrow Francesville's bush hog mower to do some of our needed mowing.    4. The boys are working on cleaning the perimeter fence area at the wastewater plant.    5. Tony stated the our summer time worker boys are doing a fine job.     

6. North White will be starting on the 2” water tap later this week for the elementary school addition.

           7. The new Sensus hand held head seem to work fine when they read the meters last week.    8. The fire 
hydrants may be flushed soon.    9. The sump pump inspections will probably start next month.   We will 
start with a short message on the July water bills to inform all of our residents.    10. Tony will start 
making a list of streets and patched areas for blacktopping this summer.  


Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger stated that the 2nd round of abandoned vehicle towing will start soon.


2. Five to six more properties need clean up letters sent out.     3. Deputy Marshal Andy Lanoue passed 
his physical standards test at the Police Academy.   He will start his full academy, several week training 
on July 11th.    4. The street flowers are starting to look a little distressed.   Roger will start testing their 
PH levels here soon.    5. Roger reported that Dow's greenhouse had an arson fire a couple of weeks ago.   
They have caught the juvenile that started the fire. 


Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown...   1. The Council Members will get their first paycheck of the year on 


7-6.     2. After the end of the month reconciliation for June is complete, we will start working on the 
2017 Budget figures.   We will have a SPECIAL MEETING within a month to discuss the figures.


3. The Monon Telephone Company has announced that they are selling 2 of their used bucket trucks if 
we are interested.    4. Our town's new Internal Control policy ordinance will be completed by our next 
meeting.   We will vote on it then.   *All town employees must watch a state webinar on the new policy.   
The webinar must be viewed by all employees by the end of the year.     


Member Stacy Selagy...  Stacy mention that the White County United Way Board & the Community 
Foundation Board are looking for volunteers to serve on their boards.   They would like to have some 
Monon people on their boards.


Member Ken Hickman... Ken said it would be real nice if we cut down some of the bushes on the 
abandoned, Brook & Market Street house.   The vision at that intersection is not good.


President Rosemary Cooley...  Rosemary's only question was do houses with multi trash bins get 
charged for the extra bins?   And the answer is ...yes. 


VP Dave Stimmel... 1. Dave questioned what to do with the tree directly across the street west of the 
Methodist Church.   That tree is a vision problem for people on 5th Street going east (+) it is starting to 
hump up the sidewalk.   Marshal Young may check with INDOT on the situation.    2. Dave also wanted, 
and Dow will check with IACT, about a tiered pay program for Clerk Brown.   This would be a program 
when there were raises through the years, after Tim was gone the pay could revert back to a lower level 
for the new Clerk – Treasurer person.   Clerk Brown thought that this is not possible and the last pay rate 
the old C/T receives the incoming new C/T starts out with.    The Clerk – Treasurer is the wholly 
responsible official of the town and that responsibility needs a good pay rate.  


*Dave Stimmel made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:43 pm.

**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.  This will be preceded by the SECOND reading & possible adoption of the Ordinance for the proposed water / sewer rate increases at 5:00 pm.
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